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Email: admin@st-wilfridscofe.manchester.sch.uk Website: st-wilfridscofe.manchester.sch.uk

Our Christian school exists to provide a welcoming environment in which
everybody is cherished and challenged to fulfil their potential by
Belonging, Believing, Becoming (Based on Mark 4:30-32)
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Dear Parents and Carers,

I am delighted to see so many of the children coming into school wearing their warm winter
coat, their hats and gloves. We want all the children to go outside at every opportunity, to
run around and play and have time with their friends, but as we know, it is the season to
wrap up warm' Thts is also particularly challengmg gtven our need for venttlatmg the building

o Now we are into December and the season of advent, the children have been delighted to see our annual
nativity scene set up for display. The office staff do enjoy hearing the children’s sounds and conversations
about this when they walk past into the school halll On a different note, our worship time on Monday, led

! by our Ethos Group is about the advent wreath, linked to Jesus the Light of the World. Whether it be
Diwali, Hanukkah or Advent leading to Christmas, the candle is a symbol of light where there is darkness all
around. It is no coincidence these festivals are celebrated at this time of year. The message is a simple and
universal one; a small amount of light (hope) drives away darkness (fear and worry). I'm sure we will all
agree that after the last 20 months that is one message that we can all embrace and look forward to!

% We have a few additional staff to welcome to the team. We welcome Mrs Jodene Skinner and Ms Laura
Wilkinson to our lunchtime team, a lovely time of year to begin. Mrs Eileen Barr who has been with the
team for 10 years has not left. She is at home recuperating following an operation and will be returning
towards the end of Spring. All our best wishes are with Eileen and her family. As the Reception parents
know, our Reception 1 teacher, Mrs Jackie Doyle will be absent from school for a couple of months, as she
undergoes an operation. Mrs Catherine Cunningham has joined our Early Years team and has been in all
B this week, to meet the children and parents and work alongside the team. A very warm welcome to all our
new staff. You may be aware that Mrs Dhaliwal has not been in school for some time. I can now confirm
that Mrs Dhaliwal has decided that she will not be returning to work at St Wilfrid's. I would like to thank

¢ Mrs Dhaliwal for her commitment and contribution to our school over the last 6 years and wish her every
&% success and happiness in the future. I would also like to extend our thanks to family Keogh for helping with
B the removal of one of neighbours trees that fell into our EYFS Outdoor Area following Storm Arwen over the
B Weekend. Anne, our caretaker is now organising for the fence panels to be replaced following the storm
B damage. Lastly, a huge well done to the Baker family for winning the Parent Music Quiz, created and
| hosted by our very own Miss Bartlett. Today has been our Santa Dash, we report on this next week, but I
wanted to thank Mrs Stemp and Mrs Bancroft, from the PTA for their involvement, together with our sport
coach, Pat Callaghan and again to Miss Bartlett for keeping the school energised and active!

ll The last day of term is Friday 17t December. In order to help families make a prompt start to the
holiday, EYFS and KS1 parents can collect their children at 1:45pm and KS2 children can be collected at

2:00pm. Remember to refer to your advent calendar (also included on Page 3) for the daily
delightful events!

_ Take care and have a fabulous weekend, Helena Miller
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Respecting the Professionalism of Staff

Attendance
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A Mix of Mondrian and Maths!




